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Public Involvement Notice 

Improvements to County D at Halfway Creek 

The La Crosse County Highway Department is planning improvements for County D over Halfway 
Creek in the Town of Onalaska.  Project information can be found in this notice or by contacting the 
individuals below. 

The County D bridge project involves improvements to the roadway and bridge at the crossing of 
Halfway Creek approximately 0.3 miles north of County W.  The proposed improvement will 
include the removal of the existing three-span timber bridge and construction of a new two-span 
concrete slab bridge.  The 553-foot-long project will include replacement of the bridge at the 
existing location and 477 feet of roadway approaches.  A temporary bypass will be constructed on 
the east side of the roadway. 

During construction of the County D project, the road will be open to through traffic by use of a 
temporary bypass.  Construction is anticipated to take approximately 3 months during 2024.  The 
earliest construction could begin is May 15th due to in-stream work restrictions.  The exact 
timeframe will be determined by the contractor based on their availability.   

Additional right-of-way easements are anticipated to be needed to build the project and construct 
the temporary bypass.   

Individuals are encouraged to contribute comments about the bridge project by December 30, 2022, 
by contacting the following individuals: 

Dan Sydow 
Ayres Associates 
3433 Oakwood Hills Parkway 
Eau Claire, WI 54701 
715.834.3161 

Joe Langeberg 
La Crosse County Highway Department 
301 Carlson Road 
West Salem, WI 54669  
608.786.3813 
JLangeberg@lacrossecounty.org  SydowD@AyresAssociates.com 


